Class Newsletter                                                                                               January 30, 2015

Dear Parents and Families,                                                                                         

We earned another 100 Champ Cards this week! As a reward we had free choice time in the computer lab. Students are allowed to choose a website to visit off our school website. This includes our own website to explore, PBS Kids, ABC Ya, Starfall, Raz-Kids, etc. 
Here’s a summary of what we learned this week: 

Readers’ Workshop & Writers’ Workshop- Informational Text- We’re deep into our studies of 
informational text!  Our learning target is, I can identify informational text features and use them to 
help me read with a purpose.  We've started our penguin research!  We learned how to take notes about 
the information we found in our collection of penguin books.  Students practiced how to use the text 
features to make decisions about what’s important to their purpose, paraphrase, identify key words to 
record, and organize their notes under headings in their own research folders. Some of the headings we
used were; Where Penguins Live, Penguin Bodies, Enemies and Predators, Types of Penguins, and Caring for Babies.  Students have had a lot of fun with this very grown up skill.  

In Reading, we learned how to use our active thinking skills to read informational text.  This week we reviewed making connections, inferring, and asking questions; these strategies help us better understand what we are reading.  Students have been paying attention to which texts have helpful text features that catch our eye, grab our attention, and help us make decisions about what to read.  Next week we’ll review visualizing, synthesizing, and evaluating texts. 
Reading Homework- Thank you for all your help getting students reading at home!   Please help your child keep track of their borrowed books and return them once a week.  If you believe the books are lost, please contact me either via email or send a note into school.  I want students to be responsible for our materials and am holding them accountable for their homework bags and books.  Thank you for your support!
Math – Linear Measurement and Comparison Language- Our current learning targets are I can measure an objects length and I can compare objects as taller and shorter. We learned about our final penguin this week, the Emperor penguin. The children were introduced to a chart that organized all the important information they learned about these 6 penguins are answered comparison questions using the chart. They practiced how we read data charts and recognized this as a helpful way to collect and organize information. Additionally, we started creating penguin story problems with missing addends and missing subtrahends. Their job was to write the story problem, write an equation with an unknown that matched, make a model that matched the problem, and finally solve their problem. Here is an example of a student’s problem. There were some baby penguins on the iceberg. 6 jumped in the water. Now there are 12 baby penguins on the iceberg. How many started on the iceberg? 

                                           Equation:         - 6 = 12             Answer: 18 baby penguins.

To support this learning at home have your child come up with math story problems with a missing addend or subtrahend and solve them. Challenge them to explain and prove how they solved their problem. 
Integrated Studies – Science and Writing – This week we started a new science unit on light. Our learning target is I can identify different light sources. We read the story Bear Shadow, by Frank Asch and had a discussion about why bear couldn’t get away from his shadow. Students shared their ideas and we recorded their thinking. Some of their ideas were; “Every sunny day your shadow is always there.” “The sun reflects off of bear.” “Light makes shadows and you can’t get away.” “When the sun shines out on the ground, your body blocks it from shining on the ground.” We also took a light walk outside and inside. We made observations of the different light we saw and what sources were making that light. The students observed what caused the shadow and that shadows overlap and are different shapes and sizes.
Word Work – Our current Fundations unit is: Closed Syllables: in these words the vowel is followed by a consonant. The vowel is "closed in" by the consonant. Example words include: drags, thick, test, box, mug
Sight words we studied and quizzed this week: over, new, take, around, only

Next week’s sight words are: little, work, know, read, year
You can find all our sight words to date, as well as what’s coming up next at

http://mrsgalushasfirstgrade.weebly.com/word-work.html

Some other logistics:
· Next Thursday, February 5th is the 100th DAY OF SCHOOL. I will be sending home a note on Wednesday reminding students to bring in 100 pieces of a food to add to our class trail mix. This could be raisins, M&Ms, peanuts, marshmallows, pretzels, etc.
· The annual Winter Music Concert is just around the corner! K-2 will be performing on Wednesday, February 11th at 6:00pm.

· Valentine’s Day is also coming up on Thursday, February 14th. I will send home a note before this holiday with all the names of the students in the class, if your child decides to bring cards in for their classmates. Homemade cards work great!!
· Trimester II ends February 13th. Report cards come home Friday, February 20th. 
Please feel free to contact me anytime, and please check out our website!

Sincerely,

Jeannine E. Galusha

jgalusha@bsdvt.org

www.mrsgalushasfirstgrade.weebly.com              www.twitter.com/galusha1stgrade










